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S U P E R I N T E N D E N T ' S  M E S S A G E

Dear Parents, Guardians, Families and Community Members,

As I write this communique to you, it’s hard to believe that we are in 
week seven of the school year already. The summer season quickly 
passed us by and we are already well into the fall season – chillier 
weather, fall foliage and the continuous raking of leaves and twigs into 
large green plastic bags that once adorned the front and back lawn. If 
anything, it’s great exercise and fresh air.

Halloween pumpkins and jack-o-lanterns will have come and gone 
only to be replaced by strings of multi-colored holiday lighting 
and decorations comprised of snowflakes, gingerbread men and 
peppermint swirled candy canes hanging from pine trees.

By the time you receive this message, we will have closed out, or come 
close to closing out, the first marking period of the school year. To date, 
we will have completed approximately 10 weeks of school.

Much has occurred since my last writing and much is coming our way as 
the school year progresses into the new year.

This year we began our educational pathway back to the 2022-2023 
school year by having our staff attend two professional development 
days held on August 31 and September 1, just prior to the Labor Day 
weekend.

One of our major presentations to start off our school year was 
having our staff attend the Liz Murray, From Homeless to Harvard 
presentation held at the Stanley Theater on September 1. The 
professional development session was an awesome opening day 
workshop – so powerful, so meaningful and as relevant for our staff and 
our mission as a school district to, “Educate, Engage, and Empower 
Students to Excel in an Ever-Changing World.”

I wanted to share with you a brief of what the Liz Murray presentation 
entailed.

The child of drug-addicted parents who routinely ate from dumpsters 
and sought refuge at all-night subway stations to survive, Liz Murray 
was homeless at age 15 and fending for her life. Determined not to 
be defined by her circumstances, she recognized education as the key 
to a fresh beginning and a whole new way of living. She earned her 
high school diploma in just two years and won a scholarship to Harvard 
University that would turn her bleak circumstances into a future filled 
with limitless possibility. With sincerity, maturity and graciousness, 
Murray takes audiences along on her personal journey from street 
smarts to classroom triumphs, instantly becoming an inspiration to both 
student groups and business audiences alike in need of the motivation 
to overcome their own obstacles.

This particular presentation, for our staff, touched wonderfully on the 
following:

•	 Growth mindset
•	 Students coming from challenging economical situations
•	 Personal and situational environments
•	 Relationships and how critically important they are for our 

students
•	 The power, influence and effect teachers, staff, administration 

and Boards of Education can have on our students

As we continue to lay the groundwork in providing a multitude of 
excellent academic and extracurricular programs and activities for our 
students here at Oriskany, it is equally important to equip our students 
with the support and skill sets needed in facing life’s everyday obstacles 
and challenges. Understanding how to navigate one’s way through 

these challenges fosters and builds resilience capacity. Knowing that 
one can overcome obstacles, learn from struggles and benefit from 
mistakes lays a solid foundation for success later on in life.

As we quickly progress through the school year, I wanted to reiterate 
some of the goals from our mission statement that I feel, in addition to 
academics, makes the Oriskany Central School District such a special 
place for our students, families and community to belong to. Please 
know, we believe in the following:

Growth and Achievement: The Oriskany Central School District is 
dedicated to the continuous development, growth and achievement 
of the whole student. 

Climate: The Oriskany Central School District is dedicated to creating 
a safe, supportive and inclusive environment for all students, staff and 
members of the school community.

Culture: The Oriskany Central School District is dedicated to continuing 
its tradition of being a positive, relationship-oriented community.

Thank you so much for your insight, support and involvement in 
assisting us in creating these opportunities for our students.

As we move forward into the winter season, I would kindly encourage 
you to access our district website and social media accounts for further 
information on the many events and activities happening within 
the District. The district website can be accessed by going to www.
oriskanycsd.org.

Our social media accounts are:
Facebook: www.facebook.com/OriskanyCSD 
Twitter: https://twitter.com/OriskanyCSD

We have many resources, events and activities we would love to share 
with you. Please know that each of our building principals provide an 
online, monthly newsletter that provides a multitude of information, 
ranging from information provided by the Office of Counseling and 
Career Services to other, more individualized activities and events that 
are happening in our schools. These various social media outlets can 
be a quick and convenient way to access the latest information from 
each of the schools, the District, the region and the State.

Thank you so much for all you do in support of our students, our staff, 
our programming and all of the other critically important educational 
opportunities we have been able to provide our students. 

Together, we have created a strong foundation for our students to 
stand upon and be recognized. 

I hope that each of you find the opportunity to creatively and safely 
share the upcoming holiday season with friends, family and loved 
ones. I hope this time for you is filled with love, joy and the continued 
Oriskany spirit of compassion and support for one another. 

As always, please be safe, be well and be 
Oriskany strong!

Respectfully,

Timothy Gaffney
SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 
tgaffney@oriskanycsd.org

315.768.2058

M E S S A G E S  F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I P A L S
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M E S S A G E S  F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I P A L S

Dear Members of the Oriskany CSD Community,

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for giving me such a warm welcome 
upon the start of my interim principal role at N.A. Walbran. It’s been wonderful getting to 
know many of you, and I look forward to meeting more of you in the future. What I know for 
sure is that your children are in wonderful hands with the faculty and staff at N.A. Walbran. 
Not only have I found them to be highly skilled professionals, but also incredibly dedicated, 
caring and compassionate individuals who strive to provide the best possible educational 
experience for your children.

September allowed us to establish, practice and perfect classroom routines and expectations 
which are critical for optimal learning. Additionally, we capitalized on the first few weeks 
of school to provide us with baseline data, in both math and reading, on your student(s). 
This time investment served us well. Doing so allowed us to target your child’s individual 
instructional levels in an attempt to best meet their unique needs and maximize their growth.

Speaking of instruction, I’d like to thank the Oriskany Board of Education and superintendent 
for recognizing the value of instructional coaches. It’s impressive that this District has both a 
math and reading coach who work directly with administration and teachers to ensure that 
high quality instruction, based on best practices/instructional strategies, is taking place in 
every classroom. Thank you for that added layer of support that reaps great rewards!

October provided us with a well-attended open house. Thank you parents/guardians, for 
taking such an active role and interest in your child’s education; involved parents make a 
big difference! Our annual trick-or-treat event, held on October 26, was also a success. This 
opportunity served as a fun and safe platform for our students to celebrate Halloween. 
Special thanks to the N.A. Walbran PTA for sponsoring this event, and the many, many staff 
and families who joined in to celebrate the holiday’s spirit.

November also held some traditional events for our students and families. Our annual 
Veterans Day celebration, featuring our music department and our Oriskany CSD veterans, 
took place on November 10. This important event honors those who are presently serving, 
and/or have previously served in our armed forces. Please know we are incredibly grateful for 
your service to our country. Moreover, we will be hosting our parent/teacher conferences on 
Wednesday, November 16 – Friday, November 18. A friendly reminder that these are half days, 
with dismissal at 11:30 a.m. Parent/teacher conferences serve as a wonderful opportunity for 
you and your child’s teacher to collaborate on your child’s progress; thus maximizing your 
child’s school experience.

Finally, on the safety front, we have used these beginning months of school to also practice 
our safety drills. To date, we have conducted five fire drills and three lockdown drills. Folks 
from the OHM BOCES Safety Service have joined us for our lockdown drills and have provided 
necessary feedback on these critical drills.

As the first 10 weeks of school come to a close, I would like to thank 
you for your continued support. I look forward to your child(ren)’s 
continued success. Please know that my door is always open; do 
not hesitate to reach out! I can be reached via email at mgray@
oriskanycsd.org, or by phone at 315.768.2149.

It takes a village,

Maureen Gray
INTERIM ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL
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D I S T R I C T  N E W SM E S S A G E S  F R O M  T H E  P R I N C I P A L S

The 2022-2023 school year is off to a great start. Our Back to School Night was a 

tremendous success. We had 7th and 9th grade orientation, as well as Chromebook 

orientation for all new students. The night ended with a meet and greet with all 

of our staff. For me, it was wonderful meeting so many new people and getting 

to know our community. During the first week of school, I was able to meet with 

each grade individually during their class meetings. We went over expectations 

and procedures for the year. I spent my first month getting to know the staff here 

at the Jr./Sr. high, as well as getting acquainted with all 241 students in grades 7 

through 12.

We have also had an outstanding fall sports season with our teams, coaches and 

fans. Parental support here at Oriskany is positive, supportive and encouraging. I 

am really impressed by all 102 student athletes on the field and in the classroom. 

Our football team, cheerleading team and boys varsity and modified soccer teams 

have been combined with Westmoreland. This year’s Spirit Week was September 

19-24 and included a variety of activities designed to promote school spirit and a 

sense of community. Spirit Week was capped off with a pep rally on Friday night 

and Maroon and White Dance Saturday night. It was great to have the community 

back at the pep rally this year. 

It has also been encouraging to see the 21 clubs that the Jr./Sr. high has to offer. 

This year, Mr. Lallier started a Robotics Club for the first time. Also, Mr. Buck is 

in the process of creating a Sports Management Club. The club aims to educate 

athletes and non-athletes on the behind the scenes operations of athletics. This 

involves the oversight of nearly all aspects of an athletic program. For instance, 

the Sports Management Club will have knowledge and be hands-on with facility 

management, event planning, game day operations, inventory management, 

understanding and formulating budgets and purchasing. The club will take part in 

marketing and social media, videography and photography. TATF also had a blood 

drive on September 30. There is currently a blood shortage and each donation 

could possibly save a life. The blood drive collected 21 units of blood, with five first 

time student donors!

Each day, students are encouraged to stay during the student activity period from 2:30-2:55 p.m. in the afternoon. This is a 

great way to pre-arrange support from one of their teachers and catch up on any work they need to complete.  Additionally, 

the Academic Enrichment Program will begin soon for an opportunity to provide students with in-person academic support. 

An email/phone notification will come out with the starting date of the program. Students will be provided support from 

certified teachers from 3:00-5:00 p.m. every Tuesday and Thursday in the Jr./Sr. high school library. Food is provided, and there 

will be a late bus at 5:00 p.m. I hope that students take advantage of these supportive programs that we offer to benefit their 

academics. 

As always, if I may be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me at 315.768.2063. 

ORISKANY PROUD

All my best,

Andrew Kennedy
JR./SR. HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL 
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D I S T R I C T  N E W S

Students in the Oriskany Central School District benefit every day from the leadership and vision of our School Board. October 17-21 was 
School Board Appreciation Week in New York State, so please join us in thanking these dedicated school leaders for the countless hours 
they devote to representing the best interests of our students through leadership and support.

Oriskany Board of Education members include: President James Chase, Vice President Carl Graziadei, Michelle Anderson, Louis Ciotti, 
Therese Hanna, Brian Judycki and Amy Mayo. Oriskany thanks its Board of Education members for their contributions and commitment 
to quality education for our students.

2022 - 2023 BOARD OF EDUCATION

School Board
APPRECIATION

November
November 22

Emergency Go Home Drill

November 23-25
Thanksgiving Recess

NO SCHOOL

UPCOMING EVENTS

December
December 13

Jr./Sr. High Winter Concert
7:00 p.m.

December 15
Elementary Holiday Concert

7:00 p.m.

December 23 - January 2
Winter Recess
NO SCHOOL

January
January 16

Martin Luther King Jr. Day
NO SCHOOL
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D I S T R I C T  N E W S

On September 30, Oriskany’s Teen 
AIDS Task Force (TATF) sponsored 
a Red Cross blood drive. Several 
students generously donated their 
time, as well as their blood to help 
those in need. A total of 21 units of 
blood were collected, including five 
first time high school donors!

Students recently made a set of four artist trading cards 
(ATCs) in art class. These cards correlate with this year's 
elementary school theme, exploring emotions. One card 
was made for each of the four zones of regulation. These 
zones help us identify our emotions and then regulate our 
behavior appropriately. Each grade focused on a different 
element of art. A school wide ATC display was located near 
the main office, comprised of one card per student.

O R I S K A N Y  H O S T S

Blood DriveBlood Drive

Exploring Emotions

The Student Council invited all Oriskany students, teachers and 
staff to walk around the village on October 26 in support of Bully 
Prevention Month.  

Everyone was encouraged to wear orange. Why does orange 
represent anti-bullying? For so long, those who were bullied felt 
that no one cared -- the simple act of wearing orange shows them 
that they are not alone and will hopefully empower them to speak 
and reach out. The key message of this month, and this day, is to 
unite for kindness, courage and inclusion to prevent students from 
being bullied.

Bully Prevention
M O N T H
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N.A. Walbran students enjoyed 
learning about fire safety during 
Fire Prevention Week. Thank 
you to our Oriskany firefighters 
for coming to school to teach 
us how to prevent fires and stay 
safe. This year’s theme was “fire 
won’t wait, plan your escape.”

FIREPreventionPrevention
D I S T R I C T  N E W S
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D I S T R I C T  N E W S

On October 11, all of the ninth grade students at Oriskany, along with students from Oneida, Madison and Herkimer Counties, 
met at SUNY Polytechnic Institute for “Overcoming Obstacles: A Message of Connection, Resilience and Hope” sponsored by 
Utica National Insurance Group, Integrated Community Alternatives Network (ICAN), Oneida-Herkimer-Madison (OHM) BOCES 
and the Westmoreland Central School District.

Through this event, ninth graders had the opportunity to connect with others who were able to overcome great odds and learn 
about resilience. They were also able to hear keynote speakers Erin Gruwell, author of "The Freedom Writers Diary" and Liz 
Murray, author of "Breaking Night: A Memoir of Forgiveness, Survival, and My Journey from Homeless to Harvard," as they spoke 
about overcoming obstacles to find success.

O V E R C O M I N G

The 2022-2023 school year has started with an emphasis on teamwork. 
Every member of a student’s education program plays a critical role in the 
daily implementation of data driven instruction, communication and social-
emotional learning.

Case Managers: Each IEP or 504 plan entitles the student to a case manager. 
Case managers have communicated home to introduce themselves and 
provide their contact information.

Annual Review: Each year, meetings are held to celebrate student 
achievement and make any program adjustments. These meetings are 
scheduled in the student’s birth month.

Parent participation is available in-person, remotely or by phone. Meetings 
are held at the school of attendance.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Denise Mazza, Director 
of Special Programs and Support Services, CSE and 504 Chairperson at 
dmazza@oriskanycsd.org or 315.768.2048.

TEAMWORK

N E W  S T A F F  S P O T L I G H T
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Joy Armstrong
Third Grade Teacher
Ms. Armstrong’s passion for helping students 
grow comes from her own childhood. She is 
excited to serve her hometown community as a 
third grade teacher.

Ms. Armstrong’s experience as a long-term substitute for third grade 
at N.A. Walbran has prepared her for this new adventure. In her free 
time, she has a love for reading, camping and spending time with her 
family and friends.

Having earned her bachelor’s degree in childhood education from 
SUNY Oneonta and studying to earn a master’s degree in literacy from 
SUNY Cortland, Ms. Armstrong is determined and excited to give her 
students the best education possible.

Kaitlyn Breckenridge
Physical Education Teacher
Ms. Breckenridge greatly looks forward 
to joining the Oriskany CSD as a physical 
education teacher.

Ms. Breckenridge previously worked as a long-
term substitute at West Canada Valley and she acted as an assistant 
field hockey coach at SUNY Morrisville. On a personal note, Ms. 
Breckenridge is passionate about coaching and helping others. She 
hopes to be more involved in field hockey and lacrosse in the future.

With a master’s degree in physical education from Utica University, 
Ms. Breckenridge is very enthusiastic about teaching and inspiring 
students.

Ray Doolen
Bus Driver
Mr. Doolen is excited to be a bus driver for the 
Oriskany CSD. 

Mr. Doolen served as an employee of The 
Central New York Regional Transportation 

Authority (Centro) in Syracuse for 34 years. On a personal note, Mr. 
Doolen greatly enjoys camping and spending time with his family.

Mr. Doolen’s experience in driving a city bus for many years will act 
as a great asset to the Oriskany CSD and he greatly looks forward to 
forging new connections.

Emily Fitzgerald
Special Education Teacher
Ms. Fitzgerald is excited to continue her career in 
the special education field at the Oriskany CSD.

Ms. Fitzgerald previously acted as a special 
education teacher’s assistant at the OHM BOCES 

before she furthered her career as a special education teacher. Ms. 
Fitzgerald enjoys volunteering at her children’s sports events and in her 
free time, she enjoys relaxing outside or exercising.

With a master’s degree in education and a passion for forging 
connections, Ms. Fitzgerald makes a great addition to the Oriskany 
CSD.

Jessica Januchowski
Bus Driver
Ms. Januchowski is excited to serve the Oriskany 
CSD in her role as a bus driver.

As a proud mother to four children, Ms. 
Januchowski looks forward to staying close 

to home in her new role. In her free time, she works as a volunteer 
firefighter and EMT.

Ms. Januchowki’s experience as a mother, volunteer firefighter and EMT 
equips her with the skills necessary to multitask and provide safe travel 
for all students.

Sarah Lomanto
Special Education Teacher
Ms. Lomanto greatly looks forward to joining the 
Oriskany CSD as a special education teacher.

Ms. Lomanto previously worked as an instructor 
at the Arc, Oneida-Lewis Chapter as well as 

Small Blessings Preschool as a universal pre-K teacher. Ms. Lomanto 
has known since she was young that she wanted to be a teacher due 
to the kindness of one of her previous teachers who now serves as an 
inspiration to her. On a personal note, Ms. Lomanto loves camping, 
baking and spending time with her daughter and husband. 

With a master’s degree from Utica University and certifications in 
childhood education (1-6) and students with disabilities (1-6), Ms. 
Lomanto is highly qualified and eager to grow relationships with her 
students and encourage strength in their education.

N E W  S T A F F  S P O T L I G H T
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Kevin Matys
Cleaner/Monitor
Mr. Matys is excited to serve the Oriskany CSD as 
a cleaner and monitor. 

Mr. Matys previously worked at the Walmart 
Distribution Center in Marcy and volunteered at 

the Town of Western and Oriskany Fire Departments. On a personal 
note, Mr. Matys enjoys camping as well as golfing.

Mr. Matys is eager and passionate about serving his home district and 
supporting the Oriskany CSD. 

Maureen Gray
Interim N.A. Walbran Principal
Mrs. Gray is excited to serve as interim principal at 
N.A. Walbran Elementary School. With nearly 35 years 
of experience, her insight is truly valuable.

Mrs. Gray began her career at the Clinton CSD as 
a fourth grade teacher. She previously served as 
the Waterville CSD’s elementary principal as well as 

director of special programs and athletic director at Waterville. On a personal 
note, Mrs. Gray has three grown daughters with her husband.

Mrs. Gray is pleased to step into the role of interim principal. She looks forward 
to working closely with students, families and teachers to ensure a positive 
learning environment.

Katie Rieben
Long-Term Special Education Teacher
Ms. Rieben is excited to continue serving the Oriskany 
CSD in her role as a long-term special education 
teacher.

She has been the co-director of the Oriskany Summer 
Recreation Program, as well as a substitute teacher in 
both the Oriskany and Westmoreland school districts. 

In her free time, she enjoys watching sports and supporting her younger 
brother at his high school sporting events. 

With a master’s degree in special education (1-6), Ms. Rieben is passionate 
about teaching and inspiring the Oriskany CSD students. 

Taylor Shepard
Science Teacher
Ms. Shepard is excited to join the Oriskany CSD as 
a science teacher. 

Ms. Shepard previously acted as a substitute 
teacher at VVS as well as a middle school science 
teacher at Dolgeville. Ms. Shepard has her initial 

certification in biology, grades 7-12. In her free time, Ms. Shepard enjoys 
raising ducks and showing support at her students' athletic events. 

With her master’s degree underway and a bachelor’s degree in biology 
and adolescent education from Utica University, Ms. Shepard looks 
forward to watching her students grow and make connections.

Paul Thompson
Bus Driver
Mr. Thompson, an active member in the community, 
is excited to be a bus driver for the Oriskany CSD. 

Mr. Thompson is a retired law enforcement officer 
who attended the Broome County Police Academy 

and enjoys working with children. Additionally, he served 11 years on the 
school board in his home district and acted as an AYSO soccer coach. Mr. 
Thompson enjoys spending time with his wife and dog, taking RV trips as 
well as tending to his greenhouse and vegetable garden.

Mr. Thompson looks forward to his work as a bus driver serving the 
Oriskany CSD.

Tammy Vaughn
Office of Counseling
and Career Services Secretary
Ms. Vaughn is excited to have begun employment 
with the Oriskany CSD in August 2022 as the 
Secretary to the Office of Counseling and Career 
Services.

Ms. Vaughn attended Herkimer Community College and was previously 
employed at the House of the Good Shepherd. She also served as the 
assistant program director of the Eastern Star Childcare Center. On a 
personal note, Ms. Vaughn enjoys photography, traveling and spending 
time with her children.

Ms. Vaughn previously graduated from Oriskany and three of her five 
children have also graduated from the Oriskany CSD. She is very happy to 
work with the children of the community.

N E W  S T A F F  S P O T L I G H T
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E L E M E N T A R Y  N E W S

This year, fifth grade students will be 
practicing their public speaking skills 
while discussing current events with their 
classmates. On a rotating basis each 
marking period, students will choose a news 
article, summarize it in their own words and 
present it orally to their classmates. 

So far, these presentations have sparked 
some interesting discussions in both 
classes. Part of the Next Generation ELA 
Standards include communicating orally 
to peers, and the Social Studies Standards 
relate to current events.

Ms. Zarnoch-Riley has been very impressed 
with the work by all students!

 Fifth Grade
PUBLIC SPEAKING

Kindergarten students had a great time visiting the fire station and 
learning all about fire safety during the month of October. Next, 
the students will celebrate the fall season and Halloween during 
the costume parade. 

The teachers are so proud of how hard kindergarten students 
have been working on their numbers, letters and identifying high 
frequency words! Can you believe they have been in kindergarten 
for over 30 days? 

FIRE SAFETY
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E L E M E N T A R Y  N E W S

Students at N.A. Walbran Elementary practiced their 
bus safety skills during a bus drill this fall!

Drills on school buses are required by Section 3623 of 
the Education Law and include practice and instruction 
in the location, use and operation of emergency doors, 
fire extinguishers, first-aid equipment and windows 
as a means of escape in case of fire or accident. Drills 
also include instruction in safe boarding and exiting 
procedures with specific emphasis on when and how 
to approach, board, disembark and move away from 
the bus.

Thank you to our amazing transportation staff for always 
going the extra mile to keep our students safe!

BusDRILLS
First grade students recently enjoyed drawing lines to form shapes 
in art class. They painted their sailboat drawings with tempera paint.

Art Class
E L E M E N T A R Y  N E W S
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E L E M E N T A R Y  N E W S E L E M E N T A R Y  N E W S

Students have been busy coloring the new “bee kind” poster 
located by the health classroom.  They are encouraged to take 
a break when needed and decompress from their phones and 
daily activities. 

The poster was blank in September and may even be finished 
by November. We cannot wait to see what it looks like when 
completely colored! 

BEE KIND
Students in Miss Armstrong's third grade 
class are learning their multiplication 
facts and completed a seasonal activity. 
The students had to match up the sides 
of each puzzle piece to make sure that 
the fact and product corresponded. 
They were able to color their pumpkin 
in and add any spooky background that 
they wished.

They had a lot of fun and practiced 
memorizing their facts in the process!

Miss
Armstrong's

M U LT I P L I C AT I O N
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H I G H  S C H O O L  N E W S

On September 1, incoming Oriskany Jr./Sr. High School 
students came together for a Back-to-School Night.

Students were given their schedules and Chromebooks, 
met their teachers and experimented with their lockers in 
preparation for the first day of school.

Back to
SCHOOL

H I G H  S C H O O L  N E W S

On November 2, 10th grade students had the opportunity 
to tour different local businesses. The students were 
divided into six career clusters. Each student was assigned 
into one of the career clusters based on a survey that they 
completed in English class. Students visited the following 
businesses: The Grand - Rehabilitation and Nursing Home, 
Kiss FM, New Hartford Animal Hospital, Danfoss Silicon 
Power (Electronics manufacturer in Marcy), Oneida County 
Courthouse, Gaetano Construction (Obleston Apartments 
worksite).  

The Oneida-Herkimer-Madison BOCES School and 
Business Alliance (SABA) worked with the Office of 
Counseling and Career Services to provide this opportunity 
to our students.

10th Grade

GROUP BUSINESS TOURS
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H I G H  S C H O O L  N E W S H I G H  S C H O O L  N E W S

The Oriskany CSD music department is pleased to announce that Gabrielle Koenig has been 
accepted into the Area All-State Music Festival, hosted this year by the Little Falls Central 
School District. Each spring, students like Gabrielle prepare a solo to perform at the New York 
State School Music Association (NYSSMA) Solo Festival in front of an adjudicator and receive 
a rating. Those scores are used to determine which students will be accepted into the various 
All-State performing ensembles. The chosen students represent the best school musicians that 
Herkimer, Oneida and Oswego counties have to offer.

The festival will be held November 18 and 19, and includes two vocal ensembles and two 
instrumental ensembles. Gabrielle will be performing with the treble choir. She is the first 

student from Oriskany selected for this festival since 2015. She will work with Jr./Sr. High School Choir Director Mrs. 
Gutowski to learn the music before mid-November, and guest conductor Morgan Jolley of Ithaca College will prepare 
and polish the choir for the performance. Festival organizers shared with students that “we have chosen some challenging 
music with the belief that you will rise to the challenge and with the faith that each of you has the personal and musical 
integrity to follow through with this responsibility.”

The culminating concert of the festival will be held at Little Falls High School on Saturday, November 19 at 3:00 p.m. 
Tickets will be sold at the door and will cost $4 for adults and $3 for students. Congratulations to Gabrielle and the other 
student musicians on this honor!

ALL-STATE MUSIC FESTIVAL

Commended Students Named in the 2023

NATIONAL MERIT
SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM
As announced by the National Merit Scholarship Corporation, Ryan Donohue, the son of 
Edward and Kimberly Donohue and a high school senior at Oriskany Jr./Sr. High School 
has been named a Commended Student. A Letter of Commendation from the school and 
the National Merit Scholarship Corporation (NMSC) was presented by Principal Andrew 
Kennedy. 

About 34,000 Commended Students throughout the nation are being recognized for their 
exceptional academic promise. Although they will not participate in the 2023 competition 
for National Merit Scholarship Awards, Commended students placed among the top 
50,000 students who entered the 2023 competition by taking the 2021 Preliminary SAT/
National Merit Scholarship Qualifying Test (PSAT/NMSQT).

“Those being named Commended Students have demonstrated outstanding potential for 
academic success,” commented a spokesperson for NMSC. “These students represent a 
valuable national resource; recognizing their accomplishments, as well as the key role their 
schools play in their academic development, is vital to the advancement of educational 
excellence in our nation. We hope that this recognition will help broaden their educational 
opportunities and encourage them as they continue their pursuit of academic success.”



ORISKANY CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
1313 Utica Street
Oriskany, NY 13424

The Oriskany Central School District inducts 11 
new members into the National Honor Society 
(NHS) induction ceremony held on November 3, 
2022.

Congratulations to each of the new NHS 
inductees, and thank you to all of the teachers, 
administrators and parents who have supported 
these students and helped to prepare them for 
this accomplishment and celebration.

NATIONAL HONOR SOCIETY INDUCTIONS

I N D U C T E E S
Kaelyn Buehler  |  Gavin Howd  |  Anna Kasperovich
Anthony Kernan  |  Gannon Lisberg  |  Madelyn Race

Alivia Rizzo  |  Katie Saladin  |  Briannah Wishart
Megan Wright  |  Arnold Zumbrun


